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Santa Teresa Border Wall
Replacement Project to Begin
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SANTA TERESA, N.M, - As part of the President's Executive Order 13767
(https://www.whitehouse.gov/presidential-actions/executive-order-border-security-immigration-
enforcement-improvements/), and at the direction of the Department of Homeland Secretary,
construction for a border wall replacement in Santa Teresa with new bollard style wall will begin on
Monday, April 9.

“We need effective barriers to deny the entry of illegal aliens and contraband,” said Chief Patrol Agent
Aaron A. Hull, U.S. Border Patrol, El Paso Sector. (https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rdl_TVwBB4o0)
“Our agents know that a balance of physical infrastructure, technology and personnel is key to securing
the border and keeping our communities safe.”

CBP awarded a construction contract January 22 to Barnard Construction of Bozeman, Montana. The
area of the border wall replacement will be a 20-mile section of existing vehicle barrier
(https://www.flickr.com/photos/cbpphotos/albums/72157693474390271) located just west of the
Santa Teresa Port of Entry and extending westward. The existing barrier will be replaced with an 18- to

30-foot high bollard-style wall. The contract also includes removal of existing vehicle barrier as well as
roadway and drainage improvements.
(https://www.flickr.com/photos/cbpphotos/albums/72157693474390271)

Construction is slated to run for approximately 390 days. The project cost is approximately $73.3 million.

To begin to meet the need for additional border infrastructure in this area, DHS is replacing legacy vehicle
barriers that no longer meet the Border Patrol’s operation needs with new bollard wall.

The ability to see through into Mexico is a concept supported by the bollard style wall included in this
project. This style of wall has proved beneficial to the Border Patrol to detect illegal entries and the
smuggling of narcotics into the United States.

El Paso Sector (https://www.cbp.gov/sites/default/files/assets/documents/2017-
Dec/USBP%?20Stats%20FY2017%20sector%20profile.pdf) continues to experience a high number of
apprehensions of illegal immigrants and drug smuggling. In fiscal year 2017, the El Paso Sector



apprehended 25,193 illegal aliens, seized 34,189 pounds of marijuana and 140 pounds of cocaine. During
that fiscal year, there were 54 assaults against El Paso Sector agents.

Leadership within the El Paso Sector has made great efforts to collaborate with local and state
authorities to address any issues that may occur during the construction period.

Concerns regarding the environment have been and are constantly being addressed to cover all bases
during this process. For years, the Border Patrol has worked diligently with supporting agencies to ensure
its presence minimally disturbs the surrounding environment and habitat.

The operational control of the border is of highest priority for El Paso Sector Border Patrol agents, and
with the construction of the replacement wall, agents will be better equipped to complete their mission.

U.S. Customs and Border Protection is the unified border agency within the Department of Homeland
Security charged with the management, control and protection of our nation's borders at and between
the official ports of entry. CBP is charged with keeping terrorists and terrorist weapons out of the country

while enforcing hundreds of U.S. laws.
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